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Jesus Christ is the same yesterday, 
and today and forever.     Heb. 13:8 
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Parsonage: 605-387-5684 
 

Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 

Welcome to guests and visitors. 
If you do not have a church home, we would be glad to 
visit with you about making Peace CRC your church. 



Peace Christian Reformed Church 
Menno, SD 

May 14, 2023 
 
Organist    Alita Guthmiller 

Welcome & Announcements  Rev. Ryan VanderWees 

* Call to Worship 

* Greeting from God/Greeting One Another 

* Opening Hymn:  Red Hymnal 378 - Be Thou My Vision 

God’s Will for Our Lives 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 320 - Safely Through Another Week 

Congregational Prayer, followed by the Lord’s Prayer 

Offering Plate by the Exit in the back of the sanctuary for the General Fund 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 3, Psalm 2 - Wherefore Do the Nations Rage 

Scripture:  2 Chronicles 32:20-33 

Sermon:   He Returned With Shame 

Prayer 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 317 - Come, Thou Almighty King v. 1,2,3 

* Apostles Creed and Heidelberg Catechism Question 27 & 28 

* Benediction 

* Closing Hymn: Blue Hymnal 317 - Come, Thou Almighty King v. 4 

Postlude 

 

*Please stand if able 

 
 



Today/This Week: 
May 14 – Worship, 9:30 a.m. 
May 17 – Consistory meeting, 7:30 p.m. 
 

 

Upcoming 
May 14 – Worship, 9:30 a.m. 
May 21 – Shoebox Packing Party, after church in the Social Hall 
 
 
SOUND SYSTEM for May:  Jeremy Zeeb 
USHER May:  Jeremy Zeeb 
 
WEEKLY PRAYERS:  Each week throughout the year we as a consistory are 
asking for prayers for the families and individuals of Peace Christian Reformed 
Church.  The families to keep in mindful prayer for this week of May 14 – Jeremy 
Zeeb and Ross & Karen Dolan. 
 
OFFICE HOURS:  Pastor Ryan will have scheduled office hours at the church each 
Tuesday, from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. 
 
SHOEBOX PACKING PARTY:  On May 21 after church services, we’ll plan to have 
a packing party for the Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes for boys ages 5-9.  
All help is appreciated!  Please contact Danielle Schaeffer with questions. 
 
IN SEARCH OF OLD T-SHIRTS:  If you are cleaning closets and have old t-shirts, 
please bring them to church and leave by the large bulletin board cabinet near 
the balcony steps.  We plan to make more jump ropes for Operation Christmas 
Child at a later date. 
 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL SIGN-UP:  There is a sheet on the table in the Social 
Hall for signing up children for VBS.  The dates are July 24-28.  If you know of 
anyone outside our church (family, neighbors, etc.) that plan to attend, please 
list them on the sheet also. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PEACE CRC Consistory Members: 
ELDERS DEACONS 
Roger Guthmiller Brett Guthmiller 
Henry Bender Jeremy Zeeb 
Mark Schaeffer Brent Haberman 
Phil Neuharth Andrew Schaeffer 
Don Sayler 


